Pulaski Music Booster Meeting

Monday, January 10, 2022

Meeting called to order by PCSMB President Margaret Winkelman at 7:04 PM

Treasurer's Report (Tiffany Rondou-PCSMB Treasurer)

- Checking- \$15,183.94
- Money Market Account-\$25,269.82

Secretary Report (Rachel Cheney-PCSMB Secretary)

- Copy of December Minutes taken by Rachel Cheney were available in hard copy for review.
- Motion to approve the December Minutes made by Nikki Love, seconded by Lisa Puyleart, motion approved.

Directors'/Officers' reports:

Band (Mr. Busch-Director of Bands)

- Solo/Ensemble will be held March 5, 2022 and we are going to need a lot of Parent Volunteers to help throughout the day. There will be a volunteer sign up that will be online soon, so please look for it.
- Monday, February 28 at 7 pm will be the Parent/student Music program trip meeting. The mandatory
 paperwork needed for the trip will be collected that night.
- The 8th grader band members have been invited to come play with the pep band in February.
- Congratulations to Callie Widi (Tuba) and Nicholas Symons (Trombone) for being chosen to participate in the National Honors band.
- We have been given permission to ask the school board for permission to submit an audition tape for the Tournament of Roses 2024. This will be a music department trip meaning it would be for choir and band students. The choir would have their own event to participate in while the marching band marches in the Parade.
- Pep band will be performing at Corner Stone hockey arena game on January 28 from 7:30-8pm pre game.

Jazz Band (Mr. Guerrero-Asst. Director of Bands)

- All three Jazz bands will be performing at Chilirific.
- We are planning on all three Jazz bands performing at the district solo/ensemble.
- Red Raider Jazz band is looking into attending a few jazz festivals that are going to be held this year. Possibly the Shazz festival and the Steven's Point Jazz festival, and Green Bay Jazz Blues festival is also a possibility.
- Shazz festival in Shawano is March 12.
- We are looking to possibly hold a Jazz concert in April. April is Jazz appreciation Month. Or possibly a co-op concert where our band would play with another school's Jazz band.

Choir (Mrs. Brown-Director of Choirs)

- Choir students need to let Mrs. Brown know by the end of this week if they are going participate with choir to sing the National Anthem at the Gamblers Game.
- Choir and band have been asked to perform at the first day of in-service for the teachers, so we are
 putting together a few dates in late summer to practice and prep for that performance. More
 information will be forthcoming ASAP.

Choir Council Report: Matty Diefenthaler

- Students are working on their solos and small ensemble pieces for solo/ensemble in the spring.
- Choir will be singing the national Anthem at the Gamblers game on January 28. Students participating and friends/family will be able to purchase discounted tickets up until puck drop time.
- We are working on a few numbers from Red Raider Showcase and the Musical "Footloose" to perform at Chilirific.
- State Honors choir auditions are coming up on February 6 and there are several students preparing for that.
- Practice is in full swing for this year's musical, Footloose.

Band Council Report: Greta Volberding

- Students are working on solos and small ensembles.
- We had 75 Alumni show up last week to play with the Pep band. It was a great turn out and they had a lot of fun.
- Students are working on the Pieces for Chilirific.

Disney 2022

A meeting for the Disney 2022 trip chaperones was held tonight before the booster meeting.

MET Force- Jessi Drevs

Thank you to everyone who helped out moving equipment for the Sounds of the Season concert at ABVM.

We will need help setting up before Chilirific, so look for the sign up.

Chili-rific- Nikki Love and Lisa Puyleart

Lead meeting will be held Thursday January 13 at 7pm at the Polish Chick.

We will figure out what day we are putting the raffle baskets together because the day we had planned on doing it the choir and band have performances that conflict. Once we finalize the day we will have a sign up for that.

Food prep will be done on Saturday January 29 at 3pm at the Polish Chick.

Letters have been sent out to all High School and Middle School students with 5 tickets to sell and theme for the basket raffle donations.

We will be putting out the sign up for volunteers for the day of Chilirific soon, so please watch for it and sign up. We are still in need of a front kitchen lead for Chilirific.

Fundraising:

Resch- Krista Halla-Valdes

We have volunteer spots for people to earn money for their booster's account. Please see the weekly newsletter for available dates and sign-up link.

Concert bake sale-

The bake sales raised the following amounts: Sounds of the Season concert \$458.48, Holiday concert \$350.38. Thank you to everyone who donated baked goods or time.

Dimes for Disney jars-Nikki Love

It was decided to leave the jars out to continue fundraising at least through the end of February.

Cookbook - Margaret Winkelman

We are still collecting recipes. The link is on the facebook page and under the fundraising tab on the boosters website.

Band and Choir Pictures-Joanne Widi

We raised \$68 from the memory mate pictures for the choir. The band pictures are in the process of being put together now.

Concert on the Concourse-

The question was raised whether we want to have Food trucks at this event this summer. In the past we have done ice cream and pie. If we have the food trucks, they will donate 10 percent of what is made back to the Music Boosters club. Many people voiced that they felt like it was a good idea that we should look into doing this year. We will check with Mr. Busch and Mr. G.

Middle School Music Booster Club updates:

They had their first meeting on Thursday. They want to know when 8th graders are fitted for Marching Band uniforms? It is usually done at the end of the school year or during the summer band lessons.

The Middle school boosters will be selling water/soda at Chilirific as a fundraiser. They will also be selling flowers at district solo/ensemble as a fundraiser.

Motion to adjourn made by Rachel Cheney, seconded by Kelly Wolinski.

Meeting adjourned at 8:39PM. Next Meeting will be Monday, February 14, 2022 7:00 PM LGI-1